Britannia Square Residents’ Association
Annual General Meeting
United Reformed Church Hall, Albany Terrace

7.30 Friday 12 November 2010

Chairman: Matthew Gullick
Committee members and co-opted members present:

Anna Hooper, Ian Terry, Nicky Neville-Lee, David Greenhill, Colin Friedlander, Robert Holdsworth, Clive Collings, Jane Bayliss, Liz Prosser

Other members present

Vanessa Terry, Maureen & John Ball, Donna Gullick, Toby Hooper, John Prosser, Bryan Neville-Lee, Angela Lanyon, Wendy Heywood & son, Carol & Stephen Inman, Gillian & Richard Lockett, Mark Taylor, Noreen & Clive Collings, Jean & Mike Hudson, Elaine Spalding, Jenny & Michael Goode, Susan & Tony Bettinson, Nick Gilbert, Colin Friedlander, Gill Yates, Jenny & Stephen Preedy, Gay & Andrew Wilkes, Julia Holdsworth

0.0  Chairman’s welcome and opening remarks:
Matthew Gullick welcomed new and existing members to the meeting and our guest speaker, James Dinn.  Matthew expressed his thanks to the committee for their efforts and support during the past year and summarised our activities and achievements including:

· The newsletter which is in process and will be published ?  Contributions were invited to be sent to ?
· The summer party given at the Dunands’ house which had been greatly appreciated.
· Strengthening of links with the Civic Society

Matthew thanked Robert Holdsworth, the former chairman, and Robert responded.  Robert also paid tribute to two members who had died during the past year, Victor Mike and Tom Bader.
1.0 Apologies were received from:

Sonia Armstrong, Clare and Gwen Baker, Hedley Burton, George Campbell, Carolyn and Derek Dunand, Sue and Ed Llewellyn, Anne Gilbert, Michael Thomas
2.0 Minutes of the AGM on 30 October 2009

The minutes of the previous AGM were noted and approved.  Two spelling errors were noted.

3.0 Election of Committee for 2010/2011

Liz Prosser, who has served as both Chairman and Secretary, and Clare Baker had decided to stand down and were both warmly thanked.  The remainder of the current Committee members and co-opted members have expressed their willingness to stand again.
The Chairman proposed and it was seconded that the existing Committee members be re-elected.  This was approved unanimously by a show of hands.

The Chairman invited the co-opted members to continue to serve.
There was a request for the Committee to introduce themselves which they did at 4.0.
4.0 Reports

4.1    Planning

David Greenhill explained the process by which the Committee is informed by the Council.  Plans are normally viewed on-line but hard copies were on display in the hall for those who wanted to view them.  Of the several Planning Applications which the Committee had reviewed over the past year, he highlighted three which have been contentious.  There had been two applications from Springfield for an all-weather hockey pitch and a large porch.  Both of these have been withdrawn.  The third concerned a sign at the United Reformed Church.  As the church is not a listed building planning permission is not required for a sign, but the Committee decided to arrange a meeting with representatives from the church to share viewpoints.  This exchange of views is still ongoing.
John Ball raised an additional point.  He had been approached by the Chairman of the Residents’ Association in John Square who raised a concern about a Planning Application for a restaurant and nightclub on the City & County Garages Motor Sales site and asks for the support of the BSRA if it is required.  The Chairman agreed that it would useful for the two organisations to form a link.
David made clear that if residents have strong views on a particular matter it is important that they express them individually to the Council as this will carry weight.  Simply to rely on the Committee will not be as effective as numbers count.

He also noted, and the Chairman confirmed, that since matters of planning often need to be addressed urgently, a sub-committee of the Chairman, himself and Clive Collings, who has expertise in planning matters, meet to deal with applications outside the regular 3-monthly Committee meetings.  The meeting approved this initiative which is proven effective.
David responded to a request for hard copies of plans to be available at Committee meetings. 

4.2 Highways

Colin Friedlander had two points to raise.  Firstly, the parking bay lines on the east side of the square have been repainted resulting in narrower bays.  Most cars are now too wide for the space and technically are liable for a parking ticket.  If this should happen, members are asked to refer the matter to the Committee who will take it forward with the Council.  It was noted that traffic wardens had been active at 8.50 on a Sunday.
Secondly, a water leak in Back Lane/The Moors had been fixed promptly, but subsequent subsidence suggests a collapsed sewer in Back Lane.  The line of the sewer was described.  The Committee is pursuing this with Severn Trent.  The point was made that Back Lane is not suitable for the heavy trucks, particularly the refuse trucks, which use it, but such use is inevitable.  
There was a request to remind the Council of its promise to put in a 20 mph limit.  Liz Prosser pointed out that this would mean speed bumps.  It was generally agreed that this would not be welcome.

The question of visitor parking was raised.  The Committee have asked the Council to reconsider our application to this  but it has been refused due to the expense of implementation.

There was a request for urgent road sweeping on the south side of the square where fallen leaves are a hazard.  It had been noticed that the road sweeper is very active in summer when there is little to clear but does not visit at the most necessary time of year.  The Committee will investigate.
4.3 Lighting
Nicky Neville Lee surveyed the lighting in the summer and noted several lights which need repainting, are heavily covered in notices and/or have broken light sensors which she will now report to the Council.
4.4 Neighbourhood Watch

Nicky advised the meeting about basic security, locking doors, windows and sheds.  She would be grateful for a volunteer to assist with Neighbourhood Watch.

4.5 Accounts

Ian Terry welcomed two new members, Mark Taylor and Wendy Heywood,  who had recently moved into Albany Terrace.  He thanked Hedley Burton for his work on photocopying and past accounts, and also thanked the United Reformed Church and Nicky Neville Lee for making generous arrangements for the use for the hall.  No questions were raised on the accounts, which were accepted and approved.
5.0 Events

5.1   Wine Society

Jane Bayliss reported on the five successful events which had all been fully subscribed from the 50 members of the Wine Club.  The highlight of the year had been the Burns Night Supper managed by the Elders and Malpass Stallard.  Future events for 2011 will include a meeting at the Marwood in February 2011.  Members wishing to join the Wine Club were invited to contact Jane.
5.2 Dance Group, etc
Anna Hooper reported that the Dance Group had achieved its original objectives but, after four meetings, interest and support had not developed and the sub-committee had decided not to arrange further meetings.  They were however happy to work together to organise events as requested.  The Wine Society have requested they arrange a social event in early 2011 and a Scottish themed evening was suggested for the 28 or 29 January 2011.  Expressions of interest were sought to be given after the meeting and the Scottish evening would go ahead if enough members wished to join in.
The Civic Society (for which we have group membership) arranges guided walks in Worcester which it was thought members would enjoy. There is one planned for 15 May 2011 in Foregate Street and the Tything and information will be circulated as part of our intention to strengthen links with the Civic Society.

6.0 Any other business

The Chairman announced that the next Committee meeting will be held on 20 January 2011.
Everyone is invited to Carols at Springfield on Sunday 19 Dec.

Liz Prosser will arrange a Charity Supper for a local charity for a date tba in 2011.  She also requested gifts, particularly for men, for her Shoe Box scheme run for the homeless at Christmas.

Liz Prosser and John Ball were thanked for arranging the food and wine for the evening.

7.0 Talk by James Dinn, the City Archaeologist
James Dinn gave a fascinating illustrated account of recent projects around the city and even in Britannia Square. On behalf of the meeting the Chairman expressed his thanks and appreciation to James.

8.0    Wine and Cheese
